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By Natalie Barszcz
At the Donald Wescott Fire Protection District (DW-
FPD) meeting on March 22, the board terminated the 
local COVID-19 disaster emergency declaration, ap-
proved a vehicle storage agreement for two nonprofit 
organizations, and recommended funding to memo-
rialize a firefighter. The board also received multiple 
district updates and scheduled a special meeting in 
April to approve the sub-district dissolution process 
and amend the budget. 
Note: The Board of Directors’ election was canceled 

due to a lack of additional candidates.
Director Mike Forsythe was excused.

Local COVID disaster 
emergency terminated

Fire Chief Andy Kovacs said the district had been 
under a local disaster emergency since March 17, 
2020 due to the SARS-COVID-19 virus, and he rec-
ommended the board approve Resolution 2023-02 
ordering the termination of the declaration of the 
local disaster emergency. See www.ocn.me/v20n4.

htm#dwfpd.
The board approved the resolution, 4-0.

Vehicle storage agreements
Michelle Ferguson of Ireland Stapleton Pryor Pascoe 
PC law firm requested the board approve the vehicle 
storage agreements for two nonprofit organizations: 
Emergency Incident Support and the American Red 
Cross. The organizations are using the Sun Hills prop-
erty (formerly DWFPD Station 3) for vehicle storage 
and food and beverage preparation. See www.ocn.

By Natalie Barszcz
At the Black Forest Fire Rescue Protection District 
(BFFRPD) meeting on March 15, the board heard the 
2023 Board of Directors election had been canceled 
and that a new recruit had dropped out of firefighter 
training.
Note: The meeting was held in person in the board-
room at Station 1 due to the remodel of the commu-
nity room.

Board of Directors election
Administrative Officer Rachel Dunn said the 2023 
Board of Directors election had been canceled be-
cause there were only two candidates for two seats, 
saving the district $18,000. The paperwork had been 
filed with the state. The two incumbent self-nominees 
Treasurer Jack Hinton and Vice Chairman James 
Abendschan will serve four-year terms, she said.

Board Secretary Donna Arkowski said the two 
board members will be sworn in at the May 17 meet-
ing. 

Financial report
Hinton said the district received about $1.488 mil-
lion in property taxes in March, and it is expected to 
receive about $77,000 for wildland deployments. The 
district had a total of about $3.475 million in total as-
sets at the end of February. The largest expenditure 
was $25,840 for structural Personal Protective Equip-
ment. 

The board unanimously accepted the financial 
report as presented.

2022 audit engagement letter
After the meeting, Dunn confirmed to OCN that ear-
lier in March the district had engaged Schilling & 
Company Inc., Highlands Ranch, to conduct the 2022 
audit. See www.ocn.me/v23n3.htm#bffrpd.

Tender sale discussion
Fire Chief PJ Langmaid said the tender truck sale dis-
cussion, although posted on the agenda, was post-
poned until further information on the market for 
tender sales could be provided to the board.
Note: The district is expecting to receive a new tender 
later in the year. 

Department report
Dunn said the district received about $21,552 in am-
bulance revenue and there were no notable expenses 
for February. The remodel of the community room 
at Station 1 is still in progress, and the district is still 

waiting for an inspection to install a gas meter in the 
barn at Station 1.
Note: The district is installing heating in the barn at 
Station 1 to create a workshop for the district me-
chanic.

Recruitment update
Deputy Chief of Operations Chris Piepenburg said 
the district had two new recruits enrolled in the Colo-
rado Springs Fire Department (CSFD) Fire Academy.
Langmaid said the district hired three new recruits, 
but one quit the academy quickly. The district is 
changing its hiring process to avoid a future recur-
rence of issues with high altitude adjustment. The 
district conducts a nationwide hiring process, and an 
offer of employment was made to the next candidate 
on the list, he said.

Piepenburg also said:
•	 The district assisted Falcon Fire Protection Dis-

trict with a barn fire.
•	 The district assisted CSFD with a 15-foot trench 

rescue after a worker had fallen into it.
•	 The on-duty crews received “Blue Card” com-

mand training to ensure the district is using the 
same language as neighboring departments.

•	 Several staff members received their Ice-Rescue 
Certification at Fountain Fire Protection Dis-
trict.

•	 The district completed a total of 1,452 hours of 
training in February.

•	 Wildland Deployment requests for assistance 
are expected in the coming months. 

•	 The district’s Self Contained Breathing Appara-
tus Air-Pak units were flow tested.

El Paso County 
Emergency Incident Support

El Paso County Emergency Incident Support (EP-
CEIS) President Gary Nelson announced the organi-
zation supported on average about one incident per 
week in 2022. EPCEIS also provides support during 
firefighter training and open houses. With 36 active 
members, the organization is available 24/7, 365 days 
a year, he said.

Chairman Nate Dowden thanked Nelson and his 
organization for the continued support.

Langmaid said the department had partnered 
with EPCEIS in the past and donated an ambulance 
to the organization in September 2020. EPCEIS vol-

unteers provide countywide food and shelter to first 
responders in all weather conditions, he said.

For more information on the 501c non-profit vol-
unteer organization, visit https://epceis.com.

Public comment
Two residents of Arrowhead and Mountain View 
Drives voiced concern over first responder access, the 
planned paving of Howells Road, the anticipated in-
creased traffic due to new developments, and the two 
neighboring District 20 schools that would further 
burden Old Ranch Road.

Langmaid said Howells Road had been annexed 
into the City of Colorado Springs, and the intent is 
to pave the road. He said he had received telephone 
calls on the subject recently and he advised the resi-
dents to reach out to the City Council members, the 
mayor, and the planners. 

Dowden thanked the residents for voicing their 
concerns and said he wished the board could help, 
but the problems were out of the fire district’s and 
board’s responsibility.

One resident asked if placing a cistern on her 
property would be helpful.

Langmaid said water is always helpful to firefight-
ers, and he directed the resident to research cistern 
recommendations at www.bffire.org.

Executive session
The board moved into an executive session at 7:31 
p.m. pursuant to Colorado Revised Statutes section 
24-6-402(3.a.V.), for the purpose of discussing com-
pensation matters that may be subject to negotiations 
with employees or employee organizations.

Dowden said before the executive session that no 
action would be taken.

The meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.
**********

Meetings are usually held on the third Wednesday of 
the month at Station 1, 11455 Teachout Road, Colora-
do Springs. Meetings are open to the public in person 
or via Zoom. The next regular meeting is scheduled 
for Wednesday, April 19 at 7 p.m. For joining instruc-
tions, updates, agendas, minutes, and reports, visit 
www.bffire.org or contact Administrative Officer Ra-
chel Dunn at admin@bffire.org or call 719-495-4300.

Natalie Barszcz can be reached at 
nataliebarszcz@ocn.me.

new satellite tracking capabilities into the U.S. Space 
Surveillance Network. Jason has a strong track record 
of successful teamwork to solve complex problems 
and looks forward to applying his experience to help 
Triview Metro District provide a sustainable, safe, and 
family-centered environment for our community. 

Jason has been married to his wife Shannon for 
23 years. Shannon is a teacher in the Lewis- Palmer 
School District. They have four children, two of whom 
graduated from Lewis-Palmer High School and two 
are currently attending. 

As a Triview board member, his initial focus 
would be ensuring the corner of Jackson Creek and 
Higbee Road near Lewis-Palmer High School is up-
dated to improve traffic flow. Currently, the intersec-
tion is dangerous and often congested. New develop-
ment is increasing traffic in that area, and the many 
inexperienced drivers that go to and from the high 
school requires thoughtful design to help keep both 
pedestrians and other drivers safe. 

Jason’s other priorities include ensuring Triview 
maintains focus on long-term sustainable water sup-
plies, adequate street and open space maintenance, 
and ensuring taxes are kept as low as possible and be 
spent appropriately.

Ann-Marie Jojola
1. What in your background would help you in serv-
ing on this board? Through many of my current and 
past positions, from my 20-year career in the U.S. 
Air Force, working with law enforcement, finance, 
childcare or volunteering, integrity, professionalism, 
commitment, determination, a strong work ethic 
is among my strengths. My ability to work well with 
others, adapt to varying environments and problem 
solve while providing quality, timely responses have 
significantly contributed to my successful efforts in 
building strong, lasting relationships with internal 
and external offices and organizations. I believe my 
qualifications and experiences as well as having the 
desire to continue to make our community a better 
place for all who live and work here would make me a 
valued TMD board member.

2. What are one or two of the biggest issues facing the 
district and what should be done about them? TMD 
continues to lead the way to provide for our current 
water needs while also anticipating and planning for 
what will be needed upon full build out. I find it com-
plicated yet fascinating. It is impressive to see the hard 
work that has been done to date by the board, who are 
members of our community. They ask the hard ques-
tions and tackle obstacles all with the community at 
the forefront of their minds. I want to contribute to 
this effort, first with seeing the NDS to completion, 
and then to continue the development of the renew-
able water system.

TMD makes the time to care for customers; they 
take pride in their work and maintain regular commu-
nication across our community. These traits appealed 
to me and being able to give back to my community 
on TMD’s Board of Directors would be another way 
to serve my community. Thank you for your time and 
your vote. 
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